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Ombudsman’s Determination  

Applicant Mr N   

Scheme  Flexible Lamps Ltd Retirement Benefits Scheme (the Scheme)  

Respondents The Trustee of the Scheme (the Trustee) 

Outcome  

 

Complaint summary  

 

Background information, including submissions from the parties 
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Adjudicator’s Opinion 

 

• The Adjudicator was of the opinion that it was unreasonable for Mr N to have 

expected benefits in accordance with the 2001 Statement. The 2001 Statement 

outlined the benefits payable upon survival to NRD. It also confirmed that Mr N’s 

contributions equated to 5.75% of his salary. Given that Mr N left his employment in 

April 2002, it is clear that he would not have maintained contributions; therefore, he 

should not have expected to receive benefits in accordance with the 2001 

Statement. 

• When Mr N left his employment, the Trustee provided his Employer with the 2002 

Certificate which confirmed that Mr N left the Scheme on 15 April 2002. Although, 

Mr N has said that he did not receive it, the Adjudicator was of the opinion that he 

had a responsibility to request up to date information on his preserved benefits. He 

should not have continued to rely on the 2001 Statement. 

 

 

• it was reasonable for him to rely on the 2001 Statement, as this was the last 

information he received regarding his benefits; and 
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• the Trustee should have updated him with respect of any changes to his benefits. 

 

Ombudsman’s decision 

 There is no evidence to suggest that Mr N has been given any incorrect information, 

so, I do not find that any maladministration has occurred. 

 The 2001 Statement was produced whilst he was an active member of the Scheme. 

Consequently, it provided an estimate of the benefits Mr N would be entitled to had 

he continued to make further contributions. In April 2002, Mr N left his Employer and 

became a deferred member of the Scheme. As a result, his contributions ceased; so, 

it was unreasonable for him to expect to receive benefits in accordance with the 2001 

Statement. 

 Mr N has also argued that the Trustee should have provided annual updates to notify 

him of the benefits he should expect in retirement. Mr N said that he has not received 

any updates since he became a deferred member. He argued that the lack of 

updated information meant that he had to rely on the 2001 Statement. It is clear that 

the Trustee has not provided any updates since it provided Mr N’s Employer with the 

2002 Certificate. However, I find that Mr N had a responsibility to ensure that he was 

using relevant information to inform his financial planning. Given that he had not 

received any updates since becoming a deferred member, I would have expected him 

to have requested up to date information over the years since leaving his employment 

in 2002. 

 I do not uphold Mr N’s complaint. 

 

Anthony Arter 

Pensions Ombudsman 
13 March 2020 

 

 

 

 


